Dynamics Working Group

April 9, 2002 Report to ROS

1. Responsive Reserve Study – The study group has been continuing work on the Responsive Reserve Study.  Roy Boyer and Reza Ebrahimian have been developing the governor model to be used, and it’s nearly complete except for testing.  Juan Santos has been compiling spreadsheets to organize the dynamics data.  We still have to select units for dynamic response, and apply the governor model to them.  A work session will be held on April 16-18 in Taylor to begin the runs.  Additional runs will be conducted in May, with a draft report in June. 

2. The 2002 Summer Peak case flat start that will be used for both the Responsive Reserve and Voltage-Reactive study has been completed.  Additional data has been incorporated into the flat start.

3. Work has begun on a 2005 Flat Start.  It is presently in the first pass.

4. A report is being made in this ROS meeting concerning the Small Signal Stability study done by PowerTech Labs (PLI).  The DWG wants to perform verification studies to evaluate the proposed PSS settings for units sensitive to the East-West constraint.  The Working Group recommends that the proposed power system stabilizer settings from PLI be used for new units with PSS’s.

5. The basic study data collection is complete for the Voltage-Reactive study. The raw ERCOT data has been sent to the consultant.  Jose Conto is giving a presentation on the status of that study later in this meeting.

6. Work continues on the Wind Generation Dynamics Modeling task force.  Juan will be giving a presentation on the work of that group, also later in this meeting.
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